Electoral Board Meeting Minutes November 9-14, 2016

The preparation for the canvass of results for the November 8, 2016 General and Special Elections, as conducted by staff in consultation with the Electoral Board members, began at 7:30 a.m. on Wednesday, November 9 2016, in Room 311 of 2100 Clarendon Blvd. Present were Jackie Letizia, Election Specialist; Pepper Dittinger, Kitty Clark Stevenson, Sonia Garcia-Dash, David Roth, Dianne Swanson, Sue Palmer-Wetherald, Renee Cannon, Bill Turner, Tom Wolfe, and Carolyn Klam, assistant registrars; and Dora Salzano. The team recessed for the day at 3:00 p.m.

Board members joined staff and commenced the canvass at 3:00 p.m. on Thursday, November 10. Present were Charlene N. Bickford, Chairman; David A. Bell, Vice Chairman; W. Scott McGeary, Secretary, along with Jackie Letizia, Maggie Lynch, Wes MacAdam, and Gretchen Reinemeyer. The canvass was recessed at 5:00.

The canvass reconvened on Monday, November 14 at 10:00 a.m. and was completed at 11:45 a.m., except for the provisional ballot precinct. Following the final determination of the provisional ballot precinct, the canvass reconvened at 4:00 p.m. Present were Board members and Director of Elections Linda Lindberg, who assisted the Board in completing the canvass and preparing the abstracts, which were accordingly signed by the Board.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

Charlene N. Bickford, Chairman

David A. Bell, Vice Chairman

W. Scott McGeary, Secretary